1. Are bidders allowed to select 100% of the available long-term supply to be available on a short-term basis? 

SDG&E’s Response: Yes, bidders may select the term of the contract.

2. If a bidder bids for a high percentage of the long-term portfolio, would SDG&E award the bidder a lower amount if some quantity is first awarded to another bidder?

 SDG&E’s Response: It is possible that SDG&E will award a lower percentage, contingent upon SDG&E’s evaluation and remaining available volume in portfolio.

3. Is the volume available to be contracted as short-term or long-term products in SDG&E’s Long-Term Market Offer from the same pool of resources (i.e. it all comes out from the volumes highlighted in row 37 starting in column Z)? Or are short term contracts in this solicitation receiving deliveries from a different pool of available volume?

SDG&E’s Response:  The available RECs to be contracted as short-term or long-term will come from the same pool (on row 37).

4. Does SDG&E assume that deliveries will not begin before 2024 for its Long-Term Market Offer? Or will delivery start still be contingent on CPUC approval, meaning that if things are approved this year, deliveries will begin in 2023?
a. Does SDG&E have a monthly volume estimate for 2023 for its remaining long- term portfolio offered in this solicitation?

SDG&E’s Response: Delivery start day will be contingent upon CPUC approval. The estimate for 2023 is the same as 2024 delivery. The 2023 estimate can be calculated by prorating based on the number of months remaining, if any.


